Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, November 25, 2008

12:00-1:00pm, T-750

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Louis Quindlen, Karolyn van Putten, Kathy Williamson
 1. Remaining Meeting Dates were confirmed:   Dec. 12 ( Since the Holiday Party is taking place at the same time, it was decided we’d meet in a different space at the same venue, so as to be able to attend both events)
2. Staff Development:  Sydney Thomas, Prof. Dev. Co-chair asked if we could lead another Retreat, possibly on the day before, but although we all agreed that another Retreat is desirable, Flex Day was not a good time for an all-day event. We decided to do only one workshop for Flex Day on Jan. 13. in the 3-5pm range. Some possible topics: a meeting w/Dr. White about research resources, particularly as they apply to CTE programs, or possibly just having her meet with the Vocational departments, developing a plan for tracking for assessment, targeting lagging departments – those who are deficient in wherewithal in general, or those who are knowledgeable but just haven’t put in the effort. We decided to approach those particular chairs to enquire how we might best help them. Cheli will send an email to all department chairs and some chairs will be approached individually.

3  Leads for Clusters:  There are still vacancies for leads in the Music/Art, Foreign Language & Counseling, and we also thought that Student Services could use an extra lead. (Is this correct, Cheli?) 
4. GE Assessment:  It was decided to create a sub-committee for dealing with GE assessment, versus tackling it during regular sessions. We used to have District surveys that went out automatically with graduation petitions – these could contribute to our reporting, but it’s not known what’s happened to this data, or even if it’s still being collected. Ann will attempt to find a copy of the survey for our review, and once we determine if and how we’d like to use it, we’ll ask the President to ask our college researcher to work with us in this regard.

The GE sub-cte. will have its first meeting on 12-15-08, from 2-3:30pm.

 5. Next Semester Meeting Dates:  We will meet on the 2nd & 4th Fridays of the month.
